Selectmen’s Meeting

July 10, 2017

Present: Joan Huestis-Chair, Matt Lawton, Leonard Barrett, Tim Howlett & Earl Audet

Also Present: Valerie Bourgeois-Town Clerk, Steve Bourgeois-Lister, Dusty Huestis-DPW, H. Kent Wright,
Shirley Giard & Jim.

Joan Huestis called the meeting to order at 6:02 P.M. at the Town Office.
Public Comment:
Kent had nothing.

Shirley Giard and Jim spoke to the board about getting the speed reduce on the sharp corner by
their residence on the Crown Point Road. They stated that cars and trucks are going so fast that they
have a great deal of difficulty getting out of their driveway. Also Katheryn Myrick has difficulty at the
start of the curve, she is elderly. Joan responded that the best way they could achieve the reduced
speed would to be get a petition out and have people sign to have the speed reduced and bring it to the
select board. Then the board would contact the Sheriff’s Department to do a study.

Secretary’s Report:

Motion made by Earl Audet, seconded by Matt Lawton to accept the minutes of the last
meeting. Motion passed.

Treasures Report:

Motion made by Leonard Barrett, seconded by Matt Lawton to approve Fyle’s Brothers pre pay
proposal for fuel for both the Town Offices and the Masonic Hall. Motion passed.

Motion made by Matt Lawton, seconded by Leonard Barrett to accept Treasurer’s report.
Motion passed.

Roads Report:

Dusty Huestis gave the road report stating that paving has begun on Crown Point Road. They
have been hauling stone for Market Road reclamation stock piling at 125 and East Street and Lover’s
Lane there are 108 load in the 2 piles. Mike has started mowing roadside for the second time.

Old Business:
The contract to start the repairs to the Gazebo has not been received as of the meeting.
Mobility will pick up the lawyer’s fees and they will pay the Town $500.00 a year in fees.
Flag dedication has nothing new.

The stair well roof at the Town office/Fire house has been repaired.



New Business:
The Hold Harmless Rate estimate has been received.
The tax rate will be set at our next meeting to be held on Tuesday, July 18 at 7:30 A.M.

Birchard Road was discussed at length. The only way in to this class 4 road is from the
Shoreham end and is .36 miles long according to the road map posted in the town garage. More
information is needed to take any action on this road.

Motion made by Tim Howlett, seconded by Earl Audet to adjourn the meeting. Motion passed.

Meeting adjourned at 6:50 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Valerie Bourgeois- Town Clerk



